

## **GPI Reports for 4/11/2021**

### **VACANT: Public Info, Region 7 Reps-3 / Alts-2, WSBC Delegates-3 / Alts-2**

#### **Chair (Kristi K): March**

- Prepped for April GPI meeting
- Cleaned out Chair, Ex Officio and Executive Board mailboxes
- Attended our Executive Board conference call on 3/21
- Provided tech support on Friday, March 19th for the Region 7 Spring Assembly

#### **Chair (Kristi K): April Goals**

- Be available to Standing Chairs
- Clean out mailboxes
- Prep agenda and facilitate monthly Executive Board conference call

#### **Vice-Chair (Linda A): March**

- Discussed Policy and Procedures Manual report at Executive Board Meeting
- Set up two conference calls with Webmaster concerning making changes to the PNP Manual
- Attended Marathon Committee Meetings
- Attended IG Retreat and participated as Host
- Cleaned out mailboxes
- Attended Executive Board conference call

#### **Vice-Chair (Linda A): April Goals**

- Participate in conference calls with Webmaster per PNP Manual
- Attend Executive Board Conference call
- Clean out mailboxes

#### **Treasurer (Ruth D): March**

- Presented 2020 Annual Report to GPIOA
- Paid all bills
- Deposited group contributions & was available to facilitate electronic donations by groups
- Updated spreadsheet, reconciled spreadsheet with bank statement
- Attended Executive Board Zoom Call

#### **Treasurer (Ruth D): April Goals**

- Clean out Treasurer and Finance Committee mailboxes
- Continue to receive and (distribute where appropriate) mail from PO Box
- Pay all bills and deposit group contributions and other receipts
- Update spreadsheet, reconcile bank statement with spreadsheet
- Attend Executive Board conference call
- Be available to facilitate electronic donations by groups
- Complete IRS Form 990 electronically

#### **12th Step Within (Beth R): March**

- Cleaned email boxes
- Everything is set for the April 18th Spring Workshop

#### **12th Step Within (Beth R): April Goals**

- Set dates for late summer workshop & fall fun not food picnic
- Continue work on lists of those wanting calls & those willing to make calls
- Clean email boxes

#### **Professional Outreach (PO-Jessica F): March**

- Committee member cleaned out email boxes

### **Professional Outreach (PO-Jessica F): April Goals**

- Committee member to clean out mailboxes
- (future goal) See if any PI committee members are interested in helping w/PO & schedule meeting
- (future goal) Determine PI/PO schedule for remainder of my term & which events should be handled by each committee
- (future goal) Deliver literature orders to groups for Adopt a Rack if groups reopen for live meetings

### **Speakers Bureau (Donna G): March**

- Cleaned out committee mailboxes
- Confirmed speakers for meetings already set
- Made phone calls to obtain commitments for second half of 2021 meetings
- Confirm with Denver group the April speaker we are providing to them; ask them about providing speakers for later part of 2021

### **Speakers Bureau (Donna G): April Goals**

- Obtain speaker, host, and leader commitments through the end of 2021
- Update the speakers list by calling those on it. Submit updated list.

### **VOR (Shawn N): March**

- Cleaned out mailboxes
- Submitted 2Q 2021 (The Power of Change) issue to GPIOA for distribution
- Compiled list of other Region 7 IG and Newsletters

### **VOR (Shawn N): April Goals**

- Collect 3Q 2021 submissions - In All Our Affairs
- Submit 2Q 2021 issue to World Service
- Circulate 2Q 2021 issue to other Region 7 IGs

### **Marathon (Sheree C): March**

- Chaired committee meeting March 4, 2021 to finalize retreat speakers and schedule of events.
- Finalized Retreat speakers, schedule of events and assigned Retreat positions
- Hosted & helped conduct GPI Annual Retreat March 12-14, 2021. Workshop was very moving and touching to all who attended. Many thanks to the committee, attendees (About 32) and the speakers who all gave of their time and talents so generously. We had lots of great feedback from the attendees, who felt that the retreat was cohesive and well planned.
- Cleaned out all email boxes.

### **Marathon (Sheree C): April Goals**

- Attend 12th Step Within Spring workshop to support that committee's work
- Continue to search for a new Marathon chair for this fall.

### **Region 7 Representatives (Tricia S): March**

- Cleaned out all mailboxes
- Attended Region 7 Assembly March 19-21, 2021
  - Fri: Zoom orientation, First timers mtg, IG Reps sharing: 6:15-9:00pm
  - Sat: Jump Start mtg, Committee meetings (3 hrs), Speaker: 8:30-1:30pm
  - Sun: Standing Rules, Adopt Agenda, Reg7 Officer Reports, Parliamentary Moment, Election of Treasurer, Committee Reports(5), Trustee Report
    - Committee Reports:
      - Finance & Bylaws: \$14,000 moved to send to WSO; motion passed
      - Convention: by 8-1-21 Decision on Virtual or in-person; details afterwards; topic categories: Steps, Unity with Diversity, Recovery, Resource (interesting specifics)
      - Intergroup Renewal Committee (IGRC)

- Elected new Vice Chair, Chair vacant
- Decided: update/expand Reg 7 web “Resources”; create next IG workshop by early summer (brainstormed 5 topic choices)
- Next meeting 4-7-21 on Reg 7 web Resources
- Outreach: new venues after Pandemic, review how to do newcomer meeting in Pandemic, post newcomer meetings on Reg 7 web & ads on social media, set link to Beginners pamphlet on Reg 7 website, creating Power Point presentation to Professionals for Reg 7 web by August, 2021
- 12 Step Within: Newcomer/Returning Member Trifold available on Reg 7 web, Topics for Unity Day Wkshp Guide (15 pgs.) completed, begun Unity Day Wkshp Guide format
- Trustee Report (Karen B.):
  - WSO Convention in August will be in-person with some speakers on Zoom
  - WSBC Conference will be virtual from April 18 thru April 24th. Many time zones so it is from 12pm to 4pm Eastern time each day. Still taking reservations. Reg 7 qualifies for 39 delegates; only 12 have registered. Intergroups urged to send qualified delegates. Reg 7 will even cover the \$149 Fee.
- Intergroup Challenge: a workshop on PRINCIPLES OF THE PROGRAM completed before the Fall Assembly will get IG Rep fees paid for Assembly.
- General Comments: newcomers made valuable suggestions and questions both in my committee meeting and the Assembly. Leaders demonstrated humility over mistakes and gratitude for any input or question. Very welcoming and relaxed, yet prompt and professional.

#### **Region 7 Representatives (Tricia S): April Goals**

- Clean out three mailboxes
- Attend IGRC meeting: 4-7-21 to evaluate Resources for all Intergroups and decide on revisions
- Work on assignment for revision process

#### **GPI Webmaster/Administrative Special Worker (Jessica F): March**

- Website, gpioa.org email aliases, database & online archive current, pairList active, WSO meeting list up to date, continuing work with Technical Committee, checked voicemail & sent out meeting packets:
  - 2021 1 sent: 1 Jan (as of 2/28/2021)
- Sent out all GPI emails re: upcoming events & announcements
- Attended Exec Board meeting
- Scheduled PnP meetings with Linda A & Katie H
- Researched Google Nonprofits as a possibly easier alternative to the planned online archive
- Prepared for April GPI meeting: created reporting document, compiled GPI minutes, cleaned email boxes & sent monthly reminder, posted documents online

#### **GPI Webmaster/Administrative Special Worker (Jessica F): April Goals**

- Keep website, gpioa.org email aliases, database & online archive current, continue work w/Tech Committee re: WSO meeting list, clean out email boxes, check voicemail regularly & send out info
- Create prototype of password protected online archive page for April Exec Board meeting
- Work on PnP Manual & Bylaw amendments with Linda A & Katie H (particularly how to handle GPI Zoom Account, pairList approvals)
- (April) Work with Executive Board on contingency planning issues such as approving all-GPI emails and how to best delegate some of my administrative tasks
- (future goal) Find a Tech Committee member to add GPI events to the Region 7 events online calendar (as of 7/30/2020, the WSO events calendar is on the official OA facebook page, and posting events there could compromise anonymity -- all GPI flyers are anonymous, but it's not clear if when we post an event the person posting it has to compromise their anonymity, or if we then open up the possibility for random people to break their own anonymity by saying they'll attend as people usually do with Facebook events)
- (future goal) review GPI physical documents & scan for online archive